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An equal opportunity employer 

 
 
 

January 2, 2025 
 
 
Mr. Will Seuffert  
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission  
121 7th Place East, Suite 350 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55101-2147 
 
 
RE: Letter of the Minnesota Department of Commerce Otter Tail Power Company’s Annual 

Update to its Electric Utility Infrastructure Rider, Rate Schedule 13.11 
 Docket No. E017/M-24-186 
 
 
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 
 
On December 31, 2024, Otter Tail Power Company (the Company) submitted to the Minnesota Public 
Utilities Commission (Commission) decision option 6, in the above referenced Docket. The Department 
of Commerce (the Department) agrees with decision option 6, as well as decision options 1, 2, and 3. 
 
The Department is available to answer any question the Commission may have in this matter.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
/s/ Peter Wyckoff, Ph.D. 
Deputy Commissioner, Division of Energy Resources 
 
 
AU/ar 



 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I, Sharon Ferguson, hereby certify that I have this day, served copies of the 
following document on the attached list of persons by electronic filing, certified 
mail, e-mail, or by depositing a true and correct copy thereof properly enveloped 
with postage paid in the United States Mail at St. Paul, Minnesota. 
 
Minnesota Department of Commerce 
Letter 
 
Docket No. E017/M-24-186 
 
Dated this 2nd day of January 2025 
 
/s/Sharon Ferguson 
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